April 15, 2003

Liz Balvin-Carrier Management

WorldCom

Dear Ms. Balvin:

Qwest has reviewed the response submitted by WorldCom on April 3, 2003 and maintains its original response to this escalation.  The removal of the CALA requirement would require a systems change. 

However, something to note is that several systems CMP CRs currently in process in CMP would change the IMA address requirements on LSRs and, as a result, may resolve the WorldCom issue.  Three existing systems CMP CRs, SCR061302-01 (Migrate UNE-P Customers by TN), SCR101802-02 (Ability to submit Line Sharing, Line Splitting, and Loop Splitting LSR's with TN Only (Omit Address), and SCR022703-24 (Allow post migration transaction order types to be processed by TN and SANO), will remove the requirement for the CLEC to send the full address on the LSR for certain products and activities.   With the removal of the requirement to provide a full address, the CALA requirement will be eliminated for UNE-P POTS (migration and post migration), Line Sharing, Line Splitting, Loop Splitting, and POTS post migration. 

Please contact me by telephone at (303) 624-4450 or by e-mail at lnotari@qwest.com if 

you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Lynn Notarianni 

Information Technologies Senior Director 

Qwest

